
January 16, 2024 

The Board of Assessors met at 7:45am Mr. Laverty, Mr. Reardon and Mr. 
Murphy were present. 

The Board opened the session to public participation. 

Representatives from the Belmont Hill School called on the taxable status 
of the lots being combined to form the new parking lot. 

Ms. Anne Marie Mahoney voiced here concerns for the homeowners located 
on lower Goden St and the impact the High School and Middle School are 
having on their home from excessive traffic and noise at the start and finish 
of school. They also voiced her concern over several Belmont Children who 
have been hit on bikes by motorists'. 

There were no further questions from the public. 

The minutes of the previous session were read. On motion by Mr. Laverty, 
seconded by Mr. Murphy, passed unanimously, the minutes were accepted 
as read. 

The weekly list(s) of taxes exempted or abated was (were) signed: 
01/05/2023 and 01/12/2023. The taxes exempted totaled $889.41. 

The Board discussed the number of abatement applications filed as of 
1/16/2023. There were 16 applications as of the meeting. 

The Board voted to go into executive session at 8:45 a.m. for the purpose 
of discussion on ongoing litigation. 

On motion by Mr. Murphy, seconded by Mr. Reardon, passed unanimously, 
the Board came out of executive session at 9:30 a.m. 

The Board voted to hold the next meeting on Monday, January 22, at 
6:30 PM. 

rick Murphy 
Secretary 


